
 

To conserve and protect the cold-water resources of the Poconos 

 

Event Schedule: 

 April 9 @ 1-5 PM: 

Outdoor Exposition at 

Swiftwater Elementary 

Center 

 April 13 @ 7 PM: 

General Membership 

Meeting w/John 

Shaner: Soft-hackle 

Secrets 

 April 16 @ 7 AM: 

Fishing Derby at 

Brodhead Park 

 April 24 @  9 AM: 

Pocono Environmental 

Center Fly-Fishing 

Workshop 

 May 5 @  7 PM: Board 

Meeting at East 

Stroudsburg University 

 May 11 @ 7 PM: 

General Membership 

Meeting w/ Sarah 

Whitney at KCEEC. 
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18th Annual  Banquet a  Success  

 

     On Friday, March 18th, 2016, the Brodhead 

Chapter #289 of Trout Unlimited held its 18th 

Annual Spring Banquet.  Held in the beautiful 

Ridgecrest facility at Stroudsmoor Country Inn,  

approximately 140 members and friends 

gathered to support the chapter and raise 

funds for the Chapter’s upcoming projects.       

Through the efforts of all those present, BTU 

raised approximately $3,000 for use in local 

conservation and habitat improvement 

projects.  Additionally, everyone enjoyed the 

conversation and comradery as the night 

progressed.    

     Member Tom VanZandt received the Bob 

Steven’s Silver Trout Award for his efforts in 

fulfilling our mission, and JoAnne and Alex 

Zidock and Ken Lang received awards for their years of continued support to the 

chapter.  

     Don Baylor presented on our Pocono Creek project and the science, purpose, and 

goals behind it and Will Daskal, in addition to MC’ing, directed the ten children in 

attendance in selecting their prizes. It was great to see the smiles on their faces. 

    And speaking of smiles, we thoroughly enjoyed seeing the smiles on the faces of all 

the raffle winners as they accepted their prizes.  A good time, indeed. 

    Thank you and we’ll see you at our projects, in the stream, and at next year’s 

banquet. 
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Streamside Asides 

 

Trout Season Opens  Saturday, Apr i l  16th , 8AM  

Brodhead TU Board  member Tom Van Zandt receives 

the Chapter’s Silver Trout Award from President Todd 

Burns at the March 18th banquet.  
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 As I  write th is i t  appears that  winter ,  a season that  was so mi ld 

in January and February ,  is  st i l l  c l ing ing on with a tenacity that  i s  great-

ly d i sappoint ing—at least  to those of  us who want to get  outs ide and 

on the creeks .  With forecasts ca l l ing for just  enough snow to af fect  

travel ,  we may need to delay our plans a few more days .   But sooner,  

rather than later,  our true spring weather wi l l  be here and what  better 

t ime to arrive than the opening of  trout season .  

 The greater Pocono region has a wea lth of  streams in which we 

can pursue our pass ion.   Part  of  th i s i s  due to the geology and topogra-

phy of  the area ,  but  the other part  i s  due to the ef forts of  Brodhead 

Trout Unl imited and other l ike -minded organizat ions.  Hav ing mult ip le 

members f rom mult ip le organizat ions look ing out for our cold -water 

resources increases the abi l i ty to prov ide oversight  and awareness of  

what i s  happening in the many watersheds in Monroe and surrounding 

count ies .   

 With the new season and the newness of  spring,  I  ask that  each 

of  us examine our ef forts and re -dedicate ourselves to watching over ,  

conserving,  improv ing ,  and educat ing others about our streams and 

their importance to our communit ies .  Clean water is  essent ia l  to our 

l ives and a l l  e f forts to  protect  and improve what we have wi l l  produce 

benef i ts not only for those trout we so di l i gent ly target ,  but  a l so  to the 

people who vi s i t  and prov ide employment for a large sector of  our pop-

ulat ion .    

 I  aga in thank you for your support  and look forward to seeing 

you at  one or more o f  the events h ighl ighted on pages 5 -10 of  th is 

newsletter.  

 T ight  l ines and c lean waters .                 

        Todd G. Burns ,  Pres ident  
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Teen Fly -Fishing Summer Camp  

 Registration is now 

open for teens 14 to 18 

years of age for the 

Keystone/Trout Unlimited 

Teens Summer 

Conservation Camp. Trout 

Unlimited Chapters 

throughout NEPA and 

Keystone College are 

offering a one-week summer 

camp at which students 

reside in the Keystone 

dorms and eat in the 

cafeteria while studying 

conservation practices, the 

environment, and the art 

and the science of fly- 

fishing. Instructors from 

environmental agencies such 

as DEP, DCNR, county 

conservation districts and 

the Pennsylvania Fish and 

Boat Commission will offer 

instruction in watershed 

conservation, fisheries 

biology, aquatic insect 

identification and many 

other areas related to 

environmental studies.  Trout 

Unlimited volunteers will be 

on hand to teach the art of fly 

fishing including, casting, fly-

tying, and matching the 

hatches of aquatic insects. 

University professors will 

share expertise in matters of 

the environment with Dr. 

Jerry Skinner of Keystone 

College conducting on-stream 

electro-shocking, fish 

inventory and classroom 

discoveries involving these 

fish. This is a great 

opportunity to learn to fly 

fish and develop life-long 

friendships and a life-long love 

for the outdoors. 

 

 Camp size is set at 24 

teens of any experience and 

any background. Students 

who turn 18 during their 

senior year of high school, as 

long as they do not turn 18 

before April 1st , are eligible. 

Separate quarters for male 

and female students are 

provided and students are 

grouped by age.  

 To register for this 

unique camp, go to the 

website  

www.lackawannavalleytu.com

.  For additional information 

on the school visit the 

Facebook Page 

www.facebook.com/

Keystone/

TUTeensSummerConservati

onCamp .  The cost of the 

camp is $325.00, but multiple 

sponsorships are available 

including one through The 

Brodhead Chapter #289 of 

Trout Unlimited 

(www.Brodheadtu.org). 

Students must complete and 

return an application form, 

parental consent form, letter 

requesting admission and a 

brief statement explaining 

why they desire to be 

admitted. A short description 

of fishing experience can be 

included.  Registration ends 

on Friday, May 27,  2016. 

 

All information is on the 

www.lackawannavalleytu.com 

website and if there are 

questions please contact 

ffnepa@epix.net  or call 570-

954-5042.  

DIRECTORS EMERITUS 
 

Ed Filipkowski 
2171 Wallace St. 

Stroudsburg, PA 18360 
(570) 424-1856 

Bob Hosko 
711 Flagler St. 

Stroudsburg, PA 18360 
(570) 421-7302 

Dave Hughes 
426 Fox Gap Road 
Bangor, PA 18013 

(610) 588-0036 

Joe Sadoski 
RR #1, Box 27A 

Tannersville, PA 18372 
(570) 629-8522 

Bob Stevens  
2780 Rimrock Drive 

Bartonsville, PA 18321 
(570) 629-2922 

http://www.lackawannavalleytu.com
http://www.facebook.com/Keystone/TUTeensSummerConservationCamp
http://www.facebook.com/Keystone/TUTeensSummerConservationCamp
http://www.facebook.com/Keystone/TUTeensSummerConservationCamp
http://www.facebook.com/Keystone/TUTeensSummerConservationCamp
http://www.Brodheadtu.org
http://www.lackawannavalleytu.com
mailto:ffnepa@epix.net


 

To conserve and protect the cold-water resources of the Poconos 

 

 

 

  

Opening Day   

 Opening Day. Those two words could keep me awake for a week as a 

young boy.  Opening Day meant trout fishing and an adventure.  I couldn’t ask 

for anything more! 

 The first year or two I went with my father and older brother, the sea-

son started very early in the morning. We’d pack the car the night before and 

boy could my father pack. Every nook and cranny was filled with a can, box, or 

something of the appropriate size. It was a puzzle and he was the master and 

our job was to get all the stuff to him so he could make it work.  After the car 

was loaded we went to bed for what was certainly a short, and fitful night’s 

sleep. I mean, there were trout to catch so who could possibly doze off? This 

was serious business! 

 We crawled out of bed, had some breakfast and got in the car for the 1 1/2 hour ride to Big Poe Creek.  

It seemed to take forever to make that trip.  I can remember drifting in and out, looking up and seeing the moon 

behind the trees as we bounced over the dirt and gravel road.  Once we got over the mountain we traveled 

down the still-dark valley and found a place to park along the creek. The closer we got, the lighter it got and the 

more excited I became.   

 Now it was truly time to get serious.  Boots?  Check.  Level-line fly rod? Check.  Hooks? Check. 

Worms...where are the worms?  Oh no, don’t tell me we forgot them...whew, stuck behind the tail light area. 

That was too close. All geared up and it was time for final instruc-

tions: Don’t crowd other fisherman, approach slowly, work deep 

and keep your rod tip up. Then, it was time to go up the creek. 

 I can still hear and feel the sensation of the line in the 

guides when a trout took the worm and shook it around. It was a 

tap-tap-taptap-tap that I often still think about and I can remem-

ber how proud we were when we came back with some fish. I 

can remember snacking on the Oreos my mother packed and not 

telling her I didn’t stop to wash my hands.  Really, what’s a little 

worm and fish stuff anyway? And I can remember happily drifting 

off to sleep on the way home, reliving all the catches, misses, and 

excitement I had just experienced. 

 Ah yes, Opening Day. 

  

The author with his first trout. 
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BTU Calendar of Events:  February through April 2016 

 (This calendar is subject to change as events are added or changes are necessitat-

ed. ) 

 April 7,  7 PM: Board meeting at ESU 

 April 9, 1– 5 PM:  Outdoor Exposition at Swiftwater Elementary Center, Swiftwater, PA. 

 April  13, 7 PM:  General Membership Meeting—Wet Flies and techniques by John Shaner   

  at MCCD/KCEEC 

 April 13, 10 AM: Project Healing Waters, Site To Be Determined 

 April 16, 8 AM:  Annual Knights of Columbus Children’s Trout Fishing Contest 

  Brodhead Park Pond, Stroudsburg 

 April 24, 9 AM:  BTU Fly-Fishing Workshop at Pocono Environmental Education Center,  

  Dingman’s Ferry, PA  (concludes @ 2 PM) 

 May 5, 7 PM:  Board Meeting at ESU 

 May 11, 7 PM:  General Membership Meeting— Aquatic Invasive Species presentation by  

 Sarah N. Whitney  at MCCD/KCEEC 
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FISHING BUDDIES  WANT YOU! 

T 
he 2016 cadre of available Brodhead TU anglers who have volunteered their services for Gerry Bortz’ Fishing 

Buddies Program are always ready to receive calls for the trout fly fishing season. Kindly plan ahead; don’t call 

the night before you want to go fishing and expect the availability of one of our volunteers. Please save this page 

and know that caring members of YOUR chapter are here to help any fledgling fly-fishers with “getting their feet wet” 

in one of our lovely local streams. The following BTU chapter members have generously offered their time and expertise 

to assist fellow BTU members in learning the local waters: Eric Baird (570-355-0165; evenings & weekends; Tobyhanna, 

Hickory Run & Devil’s Hole); Tom Battista (610-681-6307; Sunday mornings; any stream); Gerry Bortz (570-895-1099; 

weekdays; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks); Todd Burns (610-704-4549; Weekends, holidays; Martins Creek and Pocono 

Creek; Scott Cesari (570-897-5830; Evenings & weekends; any streams); Will Daskal (610-381-6188; call for availability); 

Jeff Heberley (570-421-3184; any time; anywhere); Glenn Hessler (570-629-5492;    weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels 

Creeks); Tom Magera (570-977-4381; weekdays in the morning & weekends any time; any stream); Eric McLendon (610-

863-9097; anytime; anywhere); Ron Mishkin (570-460-5031; evenings & weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks and 

others); Frank Russo (570-839-3436; any time; anywhere); and John Schriever (570-722-9797; anytime; anywhere). 

The State of Our Membership: 

Adult Members = 205 

Youth Members = 4 

Total Chapter Members—209 
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Todd Burns, Editor 

tgburns@rcn.com 

Visit our web page at: 

Brodheadtu.org for more infor-

mation, photos, and scheduled events. 

 

If your memberships is about to expire, 

please take a few minutes to renew. We 

appreciate your support and assistance 

with our projects and outreach oppor-

tunities. 

Address Changes:    KINDLY NOTE... 

If you have moved, or if you received a new physical address pursuant to the Monroe    

County 911E program, you can effect an address change through National TU. You can do it 

directly on the TU.org website by logging in to your account with your TU member number, 

or you can call them up directly at one of the following numbers: TOLL FREE: 1-800-834-

2419; National Office: (703) 522-0200; Fax: (703) 284-9400.  If that proves problematic, drop 

us a line and we’ll take care of it.  

 

 

Thanks for your understanding.—Ed. 
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2015 PATU BEST CHAPTER WEB SITE AWARD WINNER! 

This space available to advertise your event or 

business. For information and rates, contact 

Eric Baird  @ 

(570) 355-0165. 


